
Approved 5-26-2021 
TOWN BOARD MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 12, 2021 
6:30 p.m.  

FREEDOM TOWN HALL 
W2004 COUNTY RD S 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER, ROLL CALL, INVOCATION, PLEDGE 

Town Board Meeting called to order by Chairman Charles Kramer at 6:30 p.m.   
Members present:  Chairman Charles Kramer, Supv. Brandon Conrad, Supv. Tim Maass, 
Supv. Kevin Schuh and Supv. Jason Vandenberg.  
Also present: Clerk/Treasurer Colleen Laha, Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Billie Jo De Jong and 
Justin Keen from Cedar Corp. 
Silent prayer. 
Pledge recited. 
  

2. VERIFICATION OF POSTING 

Meeting Posted on the 2 Boards at the Freedom Town Hall and on the Town website 
on the 6th day of May, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. by the Clerk’s Office. Also posted at: 
Dairyland Depot, Freedom Mini Mart and Shop & Save Mart/ Halesi, LLC. 

 

3. ADOPT AGENDA 

Motion by Supv. Tim Maass with second by Supv. Kevin Schuh to approve the agenda 
as posted.  Supv. Jason Vandenberg opposed and wanted it noted that he wanted 
open floor. Vote:  5 Yes 0 No Motion Carried. 

 

4. DISCUSSION AND CONSIDERATION 2021 CRACK FILLING PROJECT 

There was a consensus by the Board on crack filling French Road from O to Krueger, 
Garvey Road between C and French, Scenic View Estates, and to finish up as much on 
Greiner Road as possible but not to exceed $ 24,999.00. The contract was made with 
Crack Filling Service. 
Motion by Supv. Tim Maass with second by Chairman Charles Kramer to approve the 
crack filling for French Road from County Road O to Kruegers, Garvey Road between 
County Road C and French Road, Scenic View Estates, and to finish up as much on 
Greiner Road as possible but not to exceed $24,999.00.   Vote:  5 Yes 0 No Motion 
Carried. 
 

5. DISCUSSION AND CONSIDERATION OF ROADS TO SLURRY SEAL 
After discussion by the Board, it was decided to slurry seal about 2 miles on French Road from S 
to Krueger. Colleen Laha will advertise the bid for slurry seal.  

Motion by Supv. Tim Maass with second by Chairman Charles Kramer to approve the 
bid for slurry seal.   Vote:  5 Yes 0 No Motion Carried. 

 

6. DISCUSSION AND CONSIDERATION OF BELL CT AND ELK LANE 
Board members discussed the water issues they are having near Bell Court and Elk Lane. After 
much discussion about whether to ditch or install curb and gutter, it was decided to have Cedar 
Corp research what is causing the issues and to come up with a couple of options as well as cost 
of how to fix the problems.  
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7. DISCUSSION AND ACTION ON WHY THE TOWN NEEDS THREE PICK-UP TRUCKS 
Charlie Kramer brought up selling the oldest pickup truck and the trailer that is not being used 
to buy a new trailer large enough to haul the lawn mower. All the board members agreed that 
we need a new trailer to haul the lawn mower to save hours on the mower, but some did not 
agree that selling the truck might be worth it. Jason VandenBerg said he would follow up with 
summer help to see if the truck was needed and what it is was being used for.  

 
8. ADJOURN           

Motion by Supv. Brandon Conrad with second by Supv. Kevin Schuh to adjourn at 7:35 
p.m.  Vote:  5 Yes 0 No Motion Carried. 

        
 

Colleen M. Laha, Clerk/Treasurer 

 

 
 

 


